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TRANSPORTATION FROM THE GROUND UP




January 19, 2005

John C. Bonafilia

Acting Manager

Commercial Air Operations

U.S. Postal Service

475 L’Enfant Plaza West, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20260

Dear Mr. Bonafilia:

As you know, I have been keeping you abreast of the passenger traffic share achieved by Frontier Flying Service in the markets where you had granted them a waiver from the Rural Service Improvement Act.  At the end of six months, it was clear that Frontier would had great difficulty in gaining the 20% share you specifically required of them in the Nome-Gambell, Nome-Savoonga and Kotzebue-Noatak markets.  At nine months, it was clear that Frontier would have to carry more traffic in the last three months than it had in the first nine.

During this time Frontier was supposed to be filing daily reports of their traffic in these markets, as were other carriers.  Frontier was also supposed file monthly progress reports relating to your requirement of attaining a qualifying market share.  These reports would have allowed you to determine Frontier’s qualifications within a few days after the end of October, 2004.  After D.O.T. data for the nine months showed Frontier’s failure to qualify in these three markets, you changed the process saying the Frontier’s reports were not sufficiently accurate to determine the final shares.  You determined that Frontier’s qualification would be based entirely on the T-100 reports for the 12 months ended October, 2004.  This action has served to extend Frontier’s presence in the markets for over three months now.

The Bureau of Transportation Statistics has released the data for the 12 months ended October 31, 2004.  The data show that Frontier’s share in the Nome-Gambell passenger market is only 10.3% after 12 months, a 48% shortfall.  In the Nome-Savoonga market their passenger share is only 13%, a 35% shortfall of your requirement.  In the Kotzebue-Noatak market, Frontier garnered only 7.81% of the passenger market, a 60% shortfall.

As you know, all three of the incumbent carriers serving these points have aircraft which fall under the requirements of F.A.R. 121 if operated to their full seating capacity.  All three carriers are pursuing the requirements of converting to Part 121 as necessary.  The revenue given to Frontier came directly from the pockets of the incumbent carriers, and has reduced and delayed their ability to meet Part 121 standards.

While it has been clear for six months that Frontier would not meet your 20% requirement, the B.T.S. data release has now eliminated any doubt.  Frontier has not only failed to meet your requirements, but it has diverted revenue from the carriers that had qualified for tender and disrupted the markets involved.  I respectfully request that you immediately remove Frontier from tender of bypass mail in the three markets mentioned.  I also request that in the future you give some consideration to the effects of waivers on incumbent carriers and the markets, as well as the probability that the carrier receiving the waiver will be able to achieve a qualifying share.

Sincerely,

MTC

___________________________

Hank Myers 

PO BOX 7341 – Bellevue, WA 98008-1341 – (425) 641-8243 (office) – (425) 649-0904 (fax) – hank@mtcworld,com
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